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CITY OF ZION 

BOARD OF FIRE AND POLICE COMMISSIONERS 

MEETING MINUTES 

FROM MEETING HELD ON JUNE 11, 2024 
Opening Protocol: 

• Call to Order: 
Commissioner Idleburg called the meeting to order at 5:30pm. 
 

• Attendance: 
Present in-person were: Commissioner Idleburg, Commissioner Bartlett, and Recording Secretary, 
Sarah Maciareillo. 
Absent: Chairperson Lewis 

Citizens Comments: 

• There were no citizens present for comments. 

Approval of minutes from previous meeting: 

• Meeting minutes for May 14 and May 28 were reviewed for approval. 

Commissioner Bartlett motioned to approve the minutes and was seconded by Commissioner Idleburg. 
Vote: Commissioner Idleburg aye, and Commissioner Bartlett aye   

Meeting Discussion: 

• Recording Secretary Maciareillo presented the final draft of the Board of Fire and Police 
Commissioners Rules and Regulations. A few minor changes had been made to the previous draft 
version upon recommendation from City Attorney James Vasselli.  
 

• Recording Secretary Maciareillo also presented the timeline for the upcoming police lieutenant 
promotional process which includes a written test to take place on October 7, and an oral board review 
on October 28. The new eligibility register would go into effect on November 20, 2024.  

Chief Barden asked for a change to the proposed process to include a minimum oral board score of 
60% to continue in the process.  

• Commissioner Bartlett motioned to approve the final draft of the Board of Fire and Police 
Commissioners Rules and Regulations as presented and the timeline for the upcoming police 
lieutenant promotional process with the proposed change by Chief Barden and was seconded by 
Commissioner Idleburg. 
Vote: Commissioner Idleburg aye, and Commissioner Bartlett aye   
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• Recording Secretary Maciareillo advised that the next hiring process for the police department would 
launch in mid-July with a testing date of September 25 and the next hiring process for the fire 
department would start sometime in October with testing taking place before the end of the year.  
 

Adjourn: 

• Motion to adjourn by Commissioner Bartlett and was seconded by Commissioner Idleburg.   
Vote: Commissioner Idleburg aye, and Commissioner Bartlett aye   

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 pm.  

 

Meeting minutes prepared by: Recording Secretary Sarah Maciareillo 


